
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Minutes of the 
Planning and Development Policy 
Development and Review Panel 

 

(to be confirmed at the next meeting) 

 
Date: Tuesday, 12 January 2016 
  
Venue: Collingwood Room - Civic Offices 

 
 

PRESENT:  

 Councillor A Mandry (Chairman) 
 

 Councillor N J Walker (Vice-Chairman) 
 

Councillors: B Bayford, J M Englefield, T J Howard, D C S Swanbrow and 
Mrs K K Trott 
 

 
Also 
Present: 

Councillor K D Evans 
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1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
There were no apologies for absence given at this meeting. 
 

2. MINUTES  
 
It was AGREED that the minutes of the Planning and Development Policy 
Development and Review Panel held on 3 November 2015 be confirmed and 
signed as a correct record. 
 

3. CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
There were no Chairman’s announcements. 
 

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISCLOSURES OF ADVICE OR 
DIRECTIONS  
 
There were no declarations of interest made at this meeting. 
 

5. DEPUTATIONS  
 
There were no deputations made at this meeting. 
 

6. PRELIMINARY REVIEW OF THE WORK PROGRAMME 2015/16 AND 
DRAFT WORK PROGRAMME 2016/17  
 
The Panel considered a report by the Director of Planning and Regulation 
which reviewed the Panel’s work programme for 2015/16 and gave initial 
consideration to the work programme for 2016/17. 
 
The Director of Planning and Regulation addressed the Panel and invited 
members to put forward suggestions for the work programme for 2016/17. 
 
Members suggested that an item on the forthcoming Fareham Town Centre 
Regeneration strategy be added to next year’s work programme as this is 
planned to go out for consultation in the summer. The Director of Planning and 
Regulation suggested that that he meets with the Chairman and Executive 
Member for Planning and Development to discuss and agree on which parts of 
the regeneration project it may be appropriate for the Panel to be involved 
with. 
 
It was also noted that the wording on page 7 of the report be amended in 
paragraph 12 to say ‘Executive Member for Planning and Development’ not 
‘Executive Member of Planning and Regulation’. 
 
It was AGREED that:- 
 

(a) subject to the amendments to the wording on page 7, that the Panel 
approve the work programme for 2015/16; and  
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(b) members consider items to be included in the 2016/17 work 
programme which will be discussed at the 1 March 2016 meeting. 

 
7. PERFORMANCE REVIEW: TREE SERVICE & STRATEGY ACTION PLAN  

 
The Panel considered a report by the Director of Planning and Regulation on 
an annual update of the Tree Strategy Action Plan and received a presentation 
on the key issues within the report by the Principal Tree Officer.  
 
The presentation outlined the various work and responsibilities that is 
undertaken by the tree team: 
 

 Tree Safety Inspections 

 Survey of Housing trees, including the proactive planting of trees on 
housing land 

 Tree Planting and Maintenance, including resilience planting for the 
future 

 Tree Preservation Order Schedule 

 Tree Service Requests 

 Ancient Line Pollards 

 Wickham Road Cemetery 

 Customer Service Improvements following the Vanguard Intervention in 
Planning 

 Coldeast Trees and Woodland 

 Tree Wardens 

 Tree Health – Pests and Diseases 
 
Members raised concerns regarding the significant adoption of trees and 
woodland at the former Coldeast Hospital site and enquired whether there 
were sufficient resources available within the Tree Service (and other relevant 
Council services) to be able to maintain the current level of service with the 
consistent increase in the number of trees that they are responsible for. The 
Principal Tree Officer addressed the Panel and confirmed that he is confident 
that it is still manageable for the Tree Service and he felt that it was in the 
interest of Fareham residents that public trees and woodland are adopted by 
the Council. 
 
The Panel asked for clarification on the current procurement of contractors 
used to fell Fareham Borough Council trees and whether it was viable to bring 
this in-house. The Principal Tree Officer confirmed that there had recently 
been a change in the procurement process for tree work, with a Hampshire 
wide procurement scheme being used with very competitive rates and 
specialist skills. He also informed the Panel that from an insurance perspective 
it would be costly to the Council to insure and train their own in-house tree 
surgeons. 
 
The presentation outlined plans for the Council to adopt a Tree Warden 
scheme, to use local volunteers to assist the Tree and Conservation Officers. 
The Panel agreed that this was an excellent idea that would need to be closely 
monitored. The Principal Tree Officer informed members that they would 
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initially set up a small pilot scheme and report back to the Panel on the 
progress next year. 
 
It was AGREED that:- 
 

(a) the Principal Tree Officer be thanked for his presentation; and  
 

(b) the Panel supports the Tree Strategy Action Plan; and  
 

(c) that an update for members on the Tree Warden Scheme be brought to 
the Panel at the 10 January 2017 meeting. 

 
(The meeting started at 6.00 pm 

and ended at 6.52 pm). 
 
 


